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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please tell me:

1. How many staff are employed on zero-hours contracts
2. The nature of the work they do and where they work. Please give details as permitted in security/confidentiality guidelines, I am not asking for facts that could identify them or compromise any confidential nature of their work.
3. How many of the zero-hour contracts have exclusivity clauses, tying the employee to a sole employer?

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you.
At the end of July 2013, which is the point when the latest data is available, there was a total of 122 MoJ staff employed on a zero hour’s basis.
All 122 staff work as court ushers within Her Majesty’s Courts and Tribunals Service (HMCTS). They are used as a flexible resource to provide cover for absences. They are based at various court and tribunal locations across England and Wales.
Ushers are often the first point of contact and are responsible for preparing the courtroom, checking that witnesses, defendants and lawyers are present, calling defendants and witnesses and administering oaths. They also carry out basic clerical duties when necessary and assist in the overall smooth running of the court. The role of usher is graded as Band F which is the lowest administrative grade within the department.
Staff employed on a zero hour’s basis are not exclusively tied to the department.  However as civil servants, they are bound by the Civil Service Code and the MoJ Code of Conduct which asks that they obtain written permission from their manager before taking up any further paid or unpaid work. This allows local managers to ensure that any outside work or interest does not adversely affect the employee in respect of working time or health-and-safety regulations, impact negatively on their work for the department, conflict with their position or departmental interests, or damage public confidence in the MoJ.
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents) and further guidance http://www.justice.gov.uk/guidance/freedom-of-information.htm.
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